

## St Anne (Stanley) CE Primary & Nursery School Prescot Road Liverpool L13 3BT

Tel: 0151 228 1506 Fax: 0151 228 8581

Email: Stanley-ao@st-annesstanley.liverpool.sch.uk

17th October, 2022

Dear Parents/Carers,

We have provided an on-line summary of our parent responses from the questionnaire sent out at the end of the summer term.

We had lots of lovely feedback – thank you so much for your really kind comments, the staff were really pleased to read them. The caring, nurturing, supportive environment was recognised by so many parents alongside the broad and balanced curriculum with all the extra activities the school continues to provide. We had pages full of so many positive comments which were hard to summarise but absolutely wonderful to read.

We have also listened to your suggestions of how we do better and have addressed as many of these as possible. The main changes are:-

- Parent/Carer evenings are now back to face to face meetings
- More competitive sports we have a wide timetable of competitions with other schools across the year.
- We have a girls football team who train during every Tuesday lunch time.
- We will continue to send study guides for how to help children at home and hope to re-introduce parent/carer workshops and opportunities for families to enjoy working together in their classes during this academic year.
- We have a wider range of extra-curricular clubs the timetables can be found on the school website. Reception clubs will commence during the spring term.
- Each class has a school diary found on their class page, this has also been sent home at the beginning of the year.
- Sports Days held in Newsham Park the dates can be found on your child's class page we hope to expand the opportunities for further parental involvement during these days.

One of the suggestions was to tackle poor parental parking – we have tried hard to address this, enlisting the support of the local councillor, community police and traffic wardens. We have also displayed visual signs, traffic cones and regular sending of letters/ text messages to encourage safe parking. We urge all parents to be aware of the potential dangers with traffic around the school and to ensure that parking is not close to the entrances of the school. The safety of our children is paramount, in school we discuss how to travel safely along the roads and to be aware of potential dangers. Please support us in helping to keep all children safe as they travel to and from school.

The summary report from the parental questionnaires can be found on our school website if you wish to read this in more detail.

Thank you for continuing to support our school, we really welcome suggestions of how we can further improve. We strive to ensure that the children enjoy every minute of their time in our school and want to work together to make this happen.

Kindest wishes

Mrs. J. Simons Headteacher